
 
TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING 

Wednesday, September 15, 2021 
 

Meeting commenced at 1:00 p.m in the Chief’s Conference Room 
 
Present at Meeting:   Chief Melanson, Lt Bailey, Jim Ruzbasan, Russ Arnold, Kat Krajewski, Sgt Stone, 
Officer Kyle Noddin and Amber Rush  

 

 

New Business: 

 

0921-01 Request for “blind driveway ahead” signs at 190 Farmington Ave (Dowling 

Securites) 

 

Group determined that there isn’t enough room to put a sign far enough away from 

the driveway to be effective. If anything, putting a sign would block visibility to the 

entrance even further. The group didn’t believe there had been many accidents in that 

area, but Officer Noddin will be running a report to confirm. The group determined 

that the best solution would be for the owners of the building to clear out the bushes 

just before the driveway, thereby allowing greater visibility. 

 

Item Closed 

 

0921-02 Request for stop sign at intersection of Wintonberry and Corner Stone (north 

entrance). 

  

 Group determined request was reasonable, as all the other intersections in the 

development had stop signs. 

  

 Approved. Town Highway to install. 

 

 

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 1:30 pm. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Amber Rush- Police Management Assistant 

 


